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                             Balboa Tennis Club 
                 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
                              December 17, 2019
 Meeting called to order at 6:35 p.m. by President Janene Christopher
Attendees:  Janene Christopher, Remy Serrano, Dr. Gary Smith, Andrew Macfarlane, Ruben Carriedo, M.A. Hillier, Todd Linke, and Colleen Clery Ferrell.  The November 2019 meeting minutes changes were noted by Janene and approved - MMS&C
Member/Guest presentation  
1. Michelle Ford (newly elected board member) – Gave a brief introduction. She is 64 years old. A skater from age 7, Michelle works as a professional ice-skating instructor in Mira Mesa. She skated with the Ice Follies and has most recently been on the Board for the United States Skating Association. She was an alternate for the ‘76 Olympics for ice dancing. She is volunteering to serve on BTC Board to “give back to the sport she loves.”
2. Larry Cornett – Presenting due to letter received from the Board and allegations made against him in a complaint from Elizabeth Jordan. He explained his position. The Board asked questions and thanked him for coming to the meeting. Discussion of the issue continued in Executive Session.
President's Comments (Janene Christopher)
· The north and south section for the BTC Fencing Project have been approved for approx. $9k. The front gate will be a special design and plans are still in the works.
· Colleen provided a summary of the LED expenses. G-Force charges $20K for two courts and the money we have $111,719 will provide for 11 courts (6 thru 9, 12 thru 18). A detailed breakdown has not been received and is still required. Colleen to provide for January meeting
· The money raised will provide new fixtures for all the courts w/ the exception of Courts 11 (teaching courts will be covered under USTA grant). Suggests the Club fund the $10,712 short-fall to complete all LED lighting upgrades on the upper courts used by members. MMS&C
Club Director’s Report (Colleen Clery Ferrell)
· USTA Grant Application has been completed and submitted. This money if received will be allocated for LED lights on courts 1-2. USTA authorizing $20k at the most. Several restrictions such as storage sheds, proximity of shade poles and benches from the side of the court are not within USTA regulations. The USTA committee is considering whether they will accept the BTC limitations and still allocate the money. No response from them if funds will be forthcoming considering BTC’s existing conditions.
· The $100k grant from Una Davis has been funded through the San Diego Foundation and the Balboa Park Conservancy. The BTC contractor – Kirk Girwood from G Force Lighting and Construction – received the first installment of $30k to purchase the lighting fixtures for 11 courts. Work is slated to begin in late January.   

· Membership total at 1450
Committee Reports 
· Budget and Finance (Colleen and Remy) 
· $110,290 in the bank. Board designated funds for LED Lighting upgrade is at $10,712. This money will be used for courts 11-12. Money in reserves and GSDCTC funds still to be determined.
· November court rental and memberships were up, thus $5371 profit for month over November 2018. Expenses were higher with lamp replacements on several tennis courts and the deposit for upcoming fencing project. Net income for month finished at $4214. 
· YTD income up $11k in court rental. Memberships have rebounded greatly since winter months when Club was way down with rain and currently stands at $246K. Daily permits down as a result of increased outside court rental, which gains revenue yet takes courts away from non members coming to the Club looking to rent a court.  On the expense side, fees are high from Southern California Tennis Association doubling sanction fees for tennis tournaments. Merchant services fees continue to rise as more people are charging. Overall net income YTD is at $11,528 (up $10,855 over 2018).
· Budget to Actual for November finished $3178 over budget. YTD net income finished $18,896 over budget.
· Budget 2020 meeting with Club CPA Jere Batten. Because of the slight increase in membership dues and court rentals, it is projected after working the budget numbers that the Club will finish with a $34k surplus. The Club would like to complete the fencing project at $12k and also resurface courts 5&6, 15&16 for $24k in 2020.  Vote taken to accept the proposed 2020 budget. MMS&C.  
Janene thanked Remy on behalf of the Board, for her service as Treasurer on Board this past year.
· Facilities - Graffiti was removed, by painting over the power coated finish at the Pro Shop metal partition and painting out the tags on the wall. Vandals tagged area on Thanksgiving. (Note: because the metal panel was painted this panel becomes less resistant to chipping, scratching, and other wear. Powder coating was at an addition cost. It was specified for the project due to its physical toughness, and superior color retention. Janene, suggest this not be done to the other panels in the future. 
· Constitution and Bylaws – 121 members (8.3%) of 1450 voted in the BTC Election. Janene Christopher, Dr. Gary Smith, M.A. Hillier, Andrew Macfarlane, Ruben Carriedo, Todd Linke and Michelle Ford were elected to serve the term running from January 2020-December 2021.
· Employment and Personnel – BTC employee reviews will be completed after wage increases are discussed in Executive Session.
· Ethics – Operating instructions for BTC revised to give the Club Director authority to issue the “first” strike for any egregious action at BTC. Strike two (written) and three (ejection from the club) will require Board approval. MMS&C
Contract and Lease –  
· Route 6 Café - contract completed. 
· Griffin Tennis Services- Contract not signed for 2019-2021, Andrew will speak with Geoff Griffin regarding his contract inquiries and report at next meeting.  
Other Issues
· Newsletter – Published in December 2019. Next issue in May 2020
· Website – None
· Advertising/Public Outreach - None
· Fundraising – None
Unfinished Business – Spike Lowndes initial request was denied by board (see Nov minutes). Spike would like to make a new plaque for Press Family Tennis Pavilion wall to include his future son in law. The Board gave Spike permission to replace the plaque “in -kind” and is to use the same vendor and material. Spike will pay for the replacement plaque, the removal and installation of the plaque and deals with all the communication and necessary work to get this replacement done. Approval will be needed from the Board for verbiage, size and placement prior to replacement installation. 
New Business – None
Adjournment: 8:15 p.m.  
Executive Session to follow               
Next board meeting will be January 21, 2020   
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